



**BUNBURY DART ASSOCIATION  
COMMITTEE MEETING  
DATE: 4/08/2025**

**MEETING OPENED:** 6.59pm

**PRESENT:**

**President:** Aaron  
**V Pres Snr:** Peter P  
**V Pres Jnr:** -  
**Treasurer:** Roger  
**Secretary:** Neil

**Bull/ Bush:** Bobby Mc  
**Arrows:** Mick Z  
**BFC:** Wayne C  
**Comm:** Damian M  
**Sth Bunb** Luke B  
**Guests:**

**SW Italian:** Ken T  
**Harv Bulls:** Keith C  
**HBDC:** Steve M  
**Dardanup:** Brian G  
**Guests:**  
**Guests:**  
**Guests:**

**APOLOGIES:** Murray C (Boy), Denis M (Harv).

**AGENDA:**

- 1 Minutes of the last Committee meeting ... 9/06/2025 were read out.
- 2 Business arising from the previous minutes.
  - a/ Discussion of junior vice president, and Damian Muir nominated and accepted.
  - b/ Bunbury Weekender results pretty good and extra funds from beer sales.
  - c/ Neil to follow up the result of Ryan Parker game due to untransferred player.

**MOVED:** Ken Trafford      **SECONDED:** Steve Murton  
That the minutes of the meeting held 9/06/2025 be accepted. **CARRIED**

**3 CORRESPONDENCE INWARDS:**

- a/ Murray Collard - Boyanup Fees update.
- b/ Katy Beswick - Request for payment / fundraising for Mitchel going to UK in October.
- c/ Commercial - Resignation of Paul (Bar Manager) and everything as normal.
- d/ Ken Trafford - Email of incorrect peg given in Dart Connect.
- e/ Murray Collard - Delist Greg Williams from Boyanup A Reserve.
- f/ Ross Howlett - Message of incorrect throwing order in Dart Connect.

**4 CORRESPONDENCE OUTWARDS:**

- a/ Stokes Badges - Confirmation of design and quantity of 180 / 171 badges.
- b/ Great Lakes Tech - Payment for Invoice of gold / silver medals with logo.
- c/ Flag Hotel - Booking and increasing rooms to accommodate Lower Grades.
- d/ DWA - Players representing Bunbury in the Under 18's.
- e/ All BDA Delegates - Updated team lists and current averages as at July 25th.
- f/ DWA - Nomination of three teams for 2025 Lower Grade championships.

**5 TREASURERS REPORT:**

Opening Balance:	\$11,066.05	As per	<u>9/06/2025</u>
Money In	\$3,283.02	Additional Fees, Bunbury Weekender, Singles/Doubles	
Sub Total	\$14,349.07		
<b>Money Out</b>	<b>\$2,251.00</b>	<b>DWA Fees, Bunbury Weekender.</b>	
Closing Balance:	\$12,098.07	As per	<u>4/08/2025</u> (Bendigo Bank)

**Business Arising from report:-**

- a/ Bunbury Weekender results and figures, slightly up on 2024.
- b/ \$1000 first sponsorship yet to come in from SW Italian Club.
- c/ Neil gave Roger \$25.00 for first BDA rep shirt.
- d/ Roger then asked about pricing of shirts, \$25 first shirt, \$45 for any additional.
- e/ All DWA fees are fully paid for 2025.

MOVED: Roger Mewes

SECONDED:

Brain Gordon

That the minutes of the treasurers report

4/08/2025

be accepted.

**CARRIED****6 GENERAL BUSINESS:****Peter Pulfer.**

Asked if we have another meeting to discuss windup and finals. Next meeting on Sept 22.

**Roger Mewes.**

Raised the junior vice president motion to vote in Damian Muir, and passed unanimous.

Raised the \$300 payment to both Joe Comito (Dart Masters) and Mitchel Beswick (UK Youth Masters) and was passed unanimously.

Also brought up the reverse singles for A Grade proposal for 2026. There had been talks amongst A Graders prior to meeting, and wish to the format to remain as is.

**Keith Charchalis.**

Brought up the fact there was no supper at the Commercial Club recently, and Neil explained that this is not the first occasion that this has happened in 2025. Neil has spoken at length with both Paul (Bar Manager) and Jeff (President) with very little effort given.

**Brian Gordon.**

Brought up the fact that B Grade has a "Top 5" finals system, and Neil responded with yes, the first being an elimination final of 4th versus 5th, then semi finals as normal.

**Luke Bleasdale.**

Asked about BDA rep shirts for lower grades, Neil to have a selection of sizes at the Handicap Singles on Wednesday 6/8/2025.

**Mick Zavec.**

Requested again that all chalker / scorers to remain still and silent unless calling the score.  
 Captains to monitor their team mates when in play.  
 Another suggestion to have the doubles and singles held in a block either at the end or beginning of the season with only registered players allowed to qualify.  
 Reiterated that the Host club of any doubles and singles have the right to decide the format of the night. And mentioned no information was given regarding the money card.

**Steve Murton.**

Needs more discussion and ideas based on the doubles and singles, and brought up at the AGM and set in stone for future years. More players to attend AGM to have more ideas.  
 Neil suggested a \*grade singles\* night, and a separate \*doubles night\* held in the main hall with all grades participating. We have access to 16 boards (4 per grade).

**Aaron Heslewood.**

Had information from DWA / Collie association that Josh Lee (Bounty Hunters) had a 41.43 average in Collie in 2024, and therefore should be stripped of all winning games, and also revoked of his C Grade singles win recently. Neil to review all affected results.

**Neil Hatchett.**

Spoke of the success of Under 18's with Tyson, James and Liam all making the trials.  
 Keith stated that Tyson came second in the averages.  
 Suggested that the grand finals this year should be B grade and C Grade held at 3.00pm on boards 2 and 4, keeping boards 7/8 for parcticing / spare boards. The A Grade and A Reserve grand finals will commence around 6pm on boards 2 and 4.  
 This was voted unanimously around the room.  
 Reminder of the Champion Of Champions on september 8th with the doubles and singles grade winners invited to the free entry event. Get your club winners and runners up in to Bruiser as soon as. Note: South Bunbury not hosting an event for this.

**Notice Of Motions (For AGM)**

None raised.

**7 MEETING CLOSED:**

TIME: 7.59pm

**8 NEXT MEETING TO BE -**

Monday, 22 September 2025